

The James Blackstone Memorial Library 2013—2014

The library continued to work with AKV Architects on a plan to reallocate space throughout the library building. A revised plan was sent to the State Library, and the \$1 million renovation grant received in 2008 was renewed until March 2018.

High efficiency lighting was installed inside and outside the building with the replacement of pole lights in the parking lots and additional safety lights illuminating the walkway and surrounding areas of the garage.

The library worked with FrediB, an award-winning designer of library websites, to redesign the Blackstone website. The new website is easier to navigate, more attractive, and easily updated by staff members from all library departments. We continued to strengthen our social media marketing on Facebook and Pinterest, and maintained our monthly email events listing. We developed a new printed quarterly calendar that is available in the library and mailed to new residents.

Collaborations were strong this year. We worked with community members to host a program entitled "Embracing Diversity in our Community" with noted facilitator Marji Lipshez Shapero of the Anti Defamation League's World of Difference Institute. We hosted the annual Branford Public Schools Art Show in March, and attended Kindergarten registration to help parents and new students sign up for library cards. We also worked with the schools to present a summer reading kickoff to jump start summer reading. Working with BCTV, we saw many of our educational and cultural programs filmed and aired locally.

Outstanding customer service continued to be a strength, and the library won the distinction of being the 2013 Best Library in *New Haven Living*.

Our Youth Services department celebrated national "Take Your Child to the Library Day" in February, and began incorporating iPads into storytimes.

Embracing new forms of content delivery is important for libraries, and this year we added Zinio digital magazines, Axis 360 downloadable ebooks, and Indieflix streaming movies to our collection mix. All are available through our website with a library card.

While fundraising events were on hold this year, we were able to draft a new development plan and incorporate a part- time development position at the end of the year. Hogwarts Halloween was planned for October 2014 and donations and direct appeals contributed over \$42,000 to the library's budget.

Next to the Town of Branford, the Friends of the Library is the largest contributor to the library. Their annual book sale earned \$55,000 in gross receipts in September 2013, which allowed the Friends to continue funding arts and cultural programs, materials for the collection, museum passes, and continuing education for staff—significantly enhancing the resources we offer to the Branford community. At their annual meeting in June 2014, the friends donated \$15,000 to establish our new Mobile MakerLab which includes a 3D printer.

Statistics	2013-2014
Registered Cardholders Material Circulated Reference Questions Children's Program Attendance Auditorium Events Attendance Lucy Hammer Room Bookings Average Patrons Per Day	10,048 214,902 75,203 11,909 5,592 2,784 600
Library Materials	
Books Newspapers/Periodical Subscriptions Audiovisual Material Electronic/Digital collection	64,265 143 10,805 5,010
Total Collection	80,223

Karen Jensen

Library Director

Board of Trustees 2013-2014

Andrew McKirdy, President
Robin Sandler, Vice-President
Richard Mahoney, Treasurer
Heather Brooke, Secretary
David Henderson, Assistant Treasurer
Sandra Baldwin
John Casso
Jan Day
Polly Fitz
Perdita Norwood
Tom Perrone
Mark Rabinowitz

Library Staff

Karen Jensen, Library Director Barbara Cangiano, Associate Librarian for Reference Services Gennett Grinnell, Associate Librarian for Technical Services Deirdre Santora, Associate Librarian for Access Services Carly Lemire, Associate Librarian for Youth Services Kathy Oxsalida, Business Manager Jenna Anthony, Access Services Kathy Boyd, Access Services Patricia Bussman, Cataloging Carol Capezzone, Youth Services Shauna Carrano, Reference Katy Dillman, Development & Outreach Librarian Mary Fontana, Access Services Whitney Gayle, Reference Librarian Nancy Graves, Access Services Sandre Johnson, Access Services Christina Kondziela, Access Services Mary Lockery, Youth Services Kristen Smith, Reference Debby Trofatter, Reference Librarian Frank Zdunek, Maintenance

Friends of the Library Officers

Helen Wong, President
Pam Roy, Vice President
Don Mitchell, Secretary
Callista Stoddard, Treasurer
Paula Harrington, Assistant Treasurer/Membership

Library Volunteers

Barbara Barrett
Carter Brassington
Cynthia Feldman
Katherine Gonzalez
Suruchi Kunwar
Alice Locarno
Michael Lipcan
Emily Murphy
Meghan Ream
Lauren Ream
Greg Farina
S.A.R.A.H. Inc. Volunteers
Diane Whelan

Major Donors 2013-2014

Lucy Hammer Society

John Casso & Mark Serchuck Alan & Polly Fitz Andrew & Bonnie McKirdy Robin & Lisa Sandler

Solon Spencer Beman Club

Charles & Lisa Andriole
Harry W. Blair & Barbara A. Shailor
Frazier Bronson & Helen Wong
Bob Buckholz & Lizanne Fontaine
Niall & Elizabeth Ferguson
David Henderson & Nancy Kim
Rick & Jan Mahoney
Joanna Massey
Otty & Perdita Norwood
Rafael Pelli & Kate Walbert
Tom & Robin Perrone

Oliver Dennett Grover League

Earle & Karen Adams
Nina Adams & Moreson Kaplan
Patricia C. Andriole
Sandra Baldwin
Susan Barnes
Grace Barrett
Anatoly Bendersky
Peter & Nancy Berdon
Nelson & Louise Bernabucci
F. Vining Bigelow
Elizabeth Bove

Oliver Dennett Grover League, continued

Michalah Bracken Ed & Yvonne Brandt

Heather Brooke & Lee Warren

Lloyd & Judy Buzzell Ronald N. Caron

Victor & Marilyn Cassella Suzanne DeAngelo Cheeseman

Paul Cleary Madeline Y. Clem David & Barbara Colley

Dan Cosgrove Jan Vaill Day Nigel Daw

Ronald & Marcia Delfini Bernadette DeMusis

John & Betty Ann Donegan

Carol Fadel

Leonard & Stephanie Farber

Cynthia Feldman Raymond F. Ferguson

Alan Forman & Christine Wood

Michael & Ann Freeman

Joseph Gordon Bill & Liz Gorman Roberta D. Grossman

Elizabeth Haas Peter Herbert Michael B. Hopkins

Judith Hotz William lovene

Don & Janet Jackson

Karen Jensen Leslie Johnson

Frank & Kimberly Kenna

Edward & Katherine Kennedy

Edward & Linda Kirk John & Leslie Klarman Stuart & Betsy Klarman

Arthur Knowlton Hedda & Gary Kopf Michael Krause Alice Lambert

C....!............

Craig Landau

Tony & Eunice Lasala Betty Anne Levitin

Ted & Lisa Lovejoy

Mary F. Lowery

Palma Lynch

Chip & Susanne Marsh

Anne MacClintock & Jerry Mashaw

Ellen Matloff

Timothy McHugh
Linda Mirabella
Lillian M. Olejarczyk
Kenneth Orsene
Salvatore Pannone
Donald Patenaude
Diana Perron

Thomas & Patricia Pollard

Carole Presnick

Mark & Fran Rabinowitz David & Barbara Reif David & Susan Rood

Jodi Rucquoi

Mario & Jane Sabatini Carol Ann Shea Truman E. Sherk Roxane Siskind

Cynthia C. Spector

David Smith

Lawrence & Betsey Stern Shepard & Marlene Stone Elizabeth L. Suatoni

Seth & Elizabeth Taylor

Nancy E. Thim Melissa Tickey Betty Ann Trapasso Robert Valley Caroline Wells Bill & Gina Wells Cathy Young

Peter & Judith Young

Jeremy & Darlene Zimmermann

Corporate Donors:

Guilford Savings Bank Gibson & Donegan P.C.

John Loeb Lecture Fund

Special Thanks to:

Friends of the James Blackstone Memorial Library Allen Louis Loeb Foundation Branford Festival Estate of Jane Rosenthal Estate of Patricia Winer